Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: June 16, 2014
Board Members in Attendance

Corinne Olson

President
Craig Weston

Treasurer

Ben Stai
Chris Vogel

Carl Nyberg

Ernie Johnson

Chet Latawiec

Eric Potthoff

Vacant position

Not in Attendance
Steve Meglen

Jim Schwintek

Bob Miller

Derrell Singh

Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Jeremy Gustafson

Corryn Anderson

Trent Hensler

Meeting called to order by Corinne Olson at 7:07pm.
Carl made a motion to approve the April and May board meeting minutes, Craig. seconded, motion approved.
Public forum – none
Jeremy said they will put the tent up for some tournaments by 5 and 6.  It may need some patching.

Carl brought up the volleyball situation.  The guy in charge is not sure if he will be around in the near future or if there will be new parents in charge of it.  

New Business
Protocol - 
Insurance – Carl said we will have a safety procedure set up and at the office and concessions.  Carl said they should check with Bob Blomster at J.A. Price.  He found some would not bid on us at all and some were higher.  We are not insured for child molestation.  Make sure it covers the cost of defense.  Scott also said we do not have insurance for any of the automobiles that pick up stuff for us, like volunteers going to pick up liquids. Carl said to find out if there is an umbrella liability coverage that would cover many things.  Scott said we have to come up with a Risk Management Plan.  Corinne would like there to be a committee to look into this for next year.  We will renew with our same insurance company for this year and investigate further.  Carl, Corinne and Chet will be on the committee and will come up with a generic plan for this year.
We talked via email about Corryn Anderson with concessions and that she drives to and from the concession stand and does not work long enough to make up the time.  So it is $25 per night plus she will record any extra time.
Risk Management Plan on new business

Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Anderson/Olson – Corryn said so far so good – first tournament was lower for sales than last year for the Soderville Classic and this year the weather was good so games are farther apart; we are pretty much on where we were last year at this point; Sysco raised their meat prices on us so she raised the prices; Corryn has information on what we make per item.
There might be a by out process for the volunteering for next year. 

.
Umpires – Hensler – Trent wanted to talk about the Soderville and Blaine tournaments so he wants to make sure that everyone knows that if the schedule changes they have to remember to tell the umpires.  Corinne said they are going to come up with a whole list of what needs to be done for setting up a tournament.  Ernie said they have a pretty good system set up for their tournaments and he would help with that.  Trent said he did not get much feedback so far.  Chet said the umpire he has had at Soderville field is excellent. 
In-house baseball (Junior) – Stai – Ben said the season is going well.  Ben said there are two on the top and two on the bottom and the rest in the middle.  There have been a couple complaints and they are saying it is not the same because they are not playing with their friends.  Eric thinks the games are a lot closer and there are not so many blow outs.  Have not had a lot of coach issues this year.
In-house baseball (Senior) – Latawiec
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – host tournament for UMFL on June 27; 
Traveling baseball – Johnson – Ernie said they are winning 75% of their league games, they have completed the 12U/14U tournament and that went smoothly; then the tournament for 11U/13U was when the person was struck by lighting and it sounds like she is doing good as far as what he heard; they had 3 people working on her for about 15 minutes until the ambulance got there; they did end up canceling the 13U tournament that weekend; all teams had 2 or 3 games in already.
They have completed the salt fundraiser and they have made about $500.  They have learned a lot from this and feel that they can do better with some adjustments in the future.
Have taken in most of their money for this year per Carl so now they are making big payments out like for umpires.  They are also going to buy a tarp for the high school field and other field projects.  Field #3 at Ham Lake City does need to have improvements.  There needs to be a new tarp for that field and we need to buy the right one so it doesn’t blow off.

Eric is wondering how much they will expand the A ball league.  Eric said it is going good for his 13U A team and they are finding plenty of competition.  Ernie said the main issue about expanding is finding enough fields.  They have to have a place for the kids to play in order to expand.  
Field/Game Scheduling – Anderson – Corryn said scheduling has been going ok except for the rainouts; she is very limited for scheduling practices on M/W.
Field #3 – we need to have someone look at that field and make sure it is fixed so it is ready to go next year; the sprinkler heads need to be replaced on 3rd base and home plate because it is getting flooded; they probably don’t need to be sprinkling it so much because we have had so much rain
Treasurer – Weston – rec ball was $12000 more than we budgeted; there is not a real clear picture right now but he can tell all the entities are doing fine and on course; the balance sheet if very healthy as of April with all the cash; Craig would like to change how all the different entities are entered into the accounting system; he would like to make it more uniform so everyone understands it.
Fundraising – Nancy talked about the fundraiser; 

Town Ball – Olson
Uniforms – Stai – 
Photos – Nelson
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson
Old Business – 
Need 8U and 10U tournament; Gail will probably do at least one of those so Ben will check with her
Chet needs a rake at Soderville field and Jeremy will check if they have an extra and if not we will buy one for up there.

Other 
Dave was here and he has two boys in the league at 8U and 10U.  His youngest that is in 8u and his team has never won a game in many years.  Ben explained that we have allowed kids to pick their friends and this was our first step to make it more fair and competitive as far as making changes to 12’s.  Corinne commented about it too that in a rec. league we really need to let the kids pick the team.  And Corinne said that we are trying to train our coaches better so that we have more equal teams.  The board will need to decide if they will change the 10U to be the same as the 12U.
The next meeting is set for August 10, 2014 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Corinne,  Ben seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 8:47pm.
On 7/9/14 the board approved by email with a 7 board member vote to sponsor a hole at the Blaine Boys High School golf tournament.
